Weldon Library Board Minutes
June 20, 2023
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 7:00 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The roll call was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Cherie Brittin, Carla Burton, Jered Shofner, Amanda Walters, and Susan Westray.  Library Director, Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented from the May 16, 2023, board meeting. There was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Christi Baker, to accept the minutes of the May meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 7-0.  
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The May beginning balance at First National was $24,891.48. Receipts for May were $23,113.49. The disbursements for the month were $26,162.89, including fund disbursements of $20,016.50 ending in a balance of $21,842.08 on May 31, 2023. Payroll for May was also reviewed. There was a motion by Jered Shofner, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the reports as submitted. The vote was 7-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Summer Reading program update:  Cash donations received to date total $1,675.00.  Last year’s cash donations totaled $1,760.00.  The Library has also received coupons/passes/gifts cards from Save A Lot, Subway, Monicals, McDonalds, Caseys, Dairy Queen, IGA/Kirby Foods and Clintonia Eagle.  ADM is going to give a donation of $100.00.  A reminder has been sent to First National requesting a donation.  Attendance for Summer Reading has been:  June 7, 2023, ten adults and seventeen children and June 14, 2023, thirteen adults and twenty children.  Lori feels Summer School has caused a slight decrease in attendance.
Cloud Library Stats: May circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 29,471 items: 17,434 were eBooks, 12,037 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,707. 
Petty cash funds received for May totaled $189.82; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $40.85. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $87.47.  Book Replace fees were 61.50.  Expenses were $23.99 for the month.

The 4H Extension office conducted the first of a two-part Pollinator Presentation at the Library on June 16, 2023.  Attendance was eight adults and five children.
Lori reported the First Friday’s Donuts and Coffee at the Village Hall was on June 2, 2023 and it went well.  The next one will be held on July 7, 2023.
Lori said the plans are going well for the End of Summer Bash on July 12, 2023.  Volunteers are still needed.

Lori was contacted by Harris Electric regarding maintenance on the generator.  She reiterated to them we are doing preventive maintenance every other year and are due in Spring 2024.

The Per Capita Grant FY23 award letter has been received.  The amount of the grant is $1,017.75.

Bob Walters has inquired about purchasing the Library’s microfiche machine.  This will be added to the July agenda and research will be done on the current value.
Lori and Susie did some outside cleanup work including trimming bushes and painting the bench.

OLD BUSINESS
Reminder OMA, FOIA and Sexual Harassment trainings need to be completed by new trustee Cherie.
LTC Grant update:  Funds have been received.  
Carpet update:  Proposal has been signed and a deposit of 25% has been paid.
2 Men and a Truck update:  Amanda attempted to contact and did not receive a response.
Bayer Grant – Still waiting to receive funds.

Computer counter update:  We have now received three quotes.  Maxwell Counters, AAA Home Repair and Arteman’s Construction.  A motion was made by Christi Baker to award the contract to Arteman’s Construction.  This motion was seconded by Cherie Brittin.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.
Storage Shed update:  The building selected to purchase is 10’ x 16’ with a loft.  Zoning permit application has been completed and is ready to be submitted to the DeWitt County Zoning Committee. 
NEW BUSINESS
Legal Notice for Budget & Appropriation Hearing – Lori said she was contacted by the Clinton Journal stating they forgot to publish our legal notice.  Lori contacted the Library’s Attorney to see how to proceed.  Phil said if the legal notice was published on June 16, 2023, we could push this hearing to the August 15th, 2023 meeting to remaining compliance with the requirement to publish at least 30 days prior to the hearing.  The vote will also be at the August meeting.  Lori also informed the Journal they would be responsible for reimbursing the Library for Phil’s fees regarding this matter.
Review Per Capita Grant Requirements for FY2024.  Chapters were assigned for review and reporting next month as follows:


Sandra Sanders
Chapters 1 and 2


Christi Baker

Chapters 3 and 4


Susan Westray

Chapters 5 and 9


Jered Shofner

Chapter 6


Lori Rich

Chapters 7 and 8


Carla Burton

Chapter 10


Amanda Walters
Chapters 11and 12


Cherie Brittin

Chapter 13

Appoint committee to review Closed Session Minutes – Committee will be Carla Burton and Christi Baker.

Appoint committee to perform Secretary’s audit for Annual Report – Committee will be Susan Westray and Cherie Brittin.

A motion was made by Amanda Walters and seconded by Christi Baker to go to closed session to discuss staff performance and salary reviews under Public Act 101-0459 Section 2(c)(1).  The vote was unanimous, 7-0. The board went into closed session at 8:03 pm. Close session was adjourned at 8:37 pm with a motion by Amanda Walters and seconded by Susan Westray. 
A motion was made by Amanda Walters to increase Victoria Yokley’s wage from $13.00/hr to $14.00/hr, effective January 1, 2024.  Motion was seconded by Susan Westray.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

A motion was made by Amanda Walters to increase Dana Vinson’s wage from $15.00/hr to $16.00/hr, effective July 1, 2023.  Motion was seconded by Susan Westray.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

A motion was made by Amanda Walters to increase Lori Rich’s wage from $22.00/hr to $23.50/hr, effective July 1, 2023 and to increase her Vacation time from one week and one day to two weeks.  Sick Time to remain as is.  Motion was seconded by Susan Westray.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

Topics for new business next month:  Decennial Committee on Local Government (2nd meeting in August), New computer for Lori, Whistleblower Policy.
Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Amanda Walters to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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